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For Final Design, the corridor will probably be divided into multiple projects and be handled 
by different design sections and/or in a District Office.  The establishment of the proposed 
grade elevations based on the airport clearance requirements at an early stage is important 
because grade adjustments on a Final Design Project by a section may create major design 
adjustments on an adjoining project that is being prepared by another section or District 
Office. 
 
When lighting is required on a project or a possible addition in the future, the pole heights 
are to be considered in the initial review for clearance requirements.  A lthough a highway 
may present no problems with vertical clearances, the use of certain types of materials 
(such as fencing, lighting, etc.) may affect navigational equipment.  A lso, the use of large 
construction equipment (such as cranes) may cause encroachment of navigable airspace.  
Encroachment problems may also result from signs and/or lighting added several years after 
the roadway completion. 
 
When proposed construction or maintenance activities initiated by other Divisions (i.e. 
Environmental, Structure and Bridge, Maintenance, Traffic Engineering) or a District Office 
are within the limits (specified earlier in this section) of airports or heliports, the Location and 
Design Highway Airport Clearance Coordinator is to be notified by Form LD-252. 
 
When potential clearance conflicts are determined, the designer will contract the Highway 
Airport Clearance Coordinator via Form LD-252 and request a review.  T he Designer will 
submit Form LD-252; one (1) print of the title, typical section(s), and applicable plan and 
profile sheets for the Highway Airport Clearance Coordinator's review. 
 
The Highway Airport Clearance Coordinator will evaluate the appropriate desirable 
clearance dimensions between highway surfaces and airway approach zones and, if 
necessary, request that the designer furnish prints of applicable project plan sheets.  This is 
for early communication between the FHWA, FAA, and the Department and for alerting the 
FAA of potential hazards to aviation. 
 
When a potential problem exists, FAA Form 7460-1 (notice of proposed construction or 
alternation), or current form, along with appropriate project review data will be f illed by the 
Highway Airport Clearance Coordinator.  A Notice of Construction or Alteration to the 
Federal Aviation Administrator is required for any proposed construction or alteration.  This 
applies to, but is not limited to, the following: 
 

1. Any object of natural growth or terrain. 
 

2. Permanent or temporary construction or alteration, including equipment or 
materials used therein, and/or apparatus of a permanent or temporary character. 

 
3. Structures with a c hange in height (including appurtenances) or lateral 

dimensions, including equipment or materials used therein. 
 

4. Proposed changes in the land use practices that would attract or sustain 
hazardous wildlife populations at or near airports. 
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